

210 boul Mead Blvd Espanola, ON P5E 1R9 Telephone/Téléphone: (705) 862-7850 Fax/Télécopieur: (705) 862-7805

http://www.msdsb.net

November 27, 2009

Ms. Judy Boudreau Foleyet Sportsman Club P.O. Box 44 Foleyet, ON P0M-1T0

Dear Ms. Boudreau

Re: Request for Donation & EMS Participation in Parade

Further to your letter dated November 16, 2009, your request to the Board was reviewed at today's Board meeting.

I am pleased to advise that the Emergency Medical Services (EMS) Department will make arrangements for an Ambulance to participate in the parade. This is not an unusual request and we have participated in these types of events in the past. We would ask that the Ambulance be near the front of the parade in case they are needed to leave for a call. I would ask that you contact Mr. Michael Mac Isaac, Director of EMS to make the necessary arrangements for participation in the parade. He can be contacted at 1-800-667-3145 Ext. 238 or by e mail at michael.macisaac@msdsb.net.

As for your request for a donation towards the parade, although we appreciate the importance of such events regrettably such requests are beyond the Board's mandate

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely

Fern Dominelli

Chief Administrative Officer (A)

Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board

c.c. Raymond Chénier, Board Chair Michael MacIsaac, Director of EMS